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RESOLUTION NO. 20-941 
 
IN THE MATTER OF CONTINUING THE PUBLIC HEARING FOR CONSIDERATION OF A PETITION FROM THE LAKE-OF-
THE-WOODS WATER COMPANY REQUESTING DEDICATION OF A 3.136-ACRE SEGMENT OF DUNCAN’S GLEN DRIVE AS 
A PUBLIC RIGHT-OF-WAY TO THURSDAY AUGUST 5, 2021 AT 10:00A.M.: 
 
It was moved by Mr. Merrell, seconded by Mr. Benton to continue the public hearing for consideration of a petition from The Lake-Of-The-Woods 
Water Company requesting dedication of a 3.136-acre segment of Duncan’s Glen Drive as a Public Right-Of-Way to Thursday August 5, 2021 at 
10:00A.M. at the Commissioners’ Hearing Room, 91 North Sandusky Street, Delaware, Ohio 43015. 
 
Vote on Motion  Mr. Merrell Aye Mr. Benton Aye Mrs. Lewis Recused  
From October 22, 2020 
 
On February 20, 2020, the Delaware County Board of Commissioners opened, and continued to October 22, 2020 at 10:00 A.M., 
the Public Hearing for consideration of a petition from The Lake-Of-The-Woods Water Company, requesting dedication of a 
3.136-acre segment of Duncan’s Glen Drive as a Public Right-Of-Way. 
 
For the health, safety and well-being of county residents, in response to the continued threat of COVID-19, and in accordance with 
orders of the Ohio Director of Health, public participation in this hearing, scheduled for October 22, 2020 at 10:00 A.M., will be only 
by virtual means. The instructions for attending the virtual hearing on October 22, 2020, via ZOOM, are as follows: Dial by your 
location: +1 301 715 8592; Meeting ID: 861 4497 2100; Passcode: 007180 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

OWNERS OF LAND AFFECTED BY A PETITION FROM THE LAKE-OF-THE-WOODS WATER COMPANY REQUESTING 
DEDICATION OF A 3.136-ACRE SEGMENT OF DUNCAN’S GLEN DRIVE AS A PUBLIC RIGHT-OF-WAY 

Owners Are Hereby Notified that on November 14, 2019, the Delaware County Commissioners received a petition 
filed by the Lake-Of-The-Woods Water Company, pursuant to section 5553.04 of the Revised Code, requesting the 
Delaware County Board of Commissioners adopt a resolution dedicating a 3.136-Acre Segment of Duncan’s Glen 
Drive as A Public Right-of-Way, in Genoa Township, Delaware County, Ohio (the “Petition”). 
 
General route and termini of the part of the road, to be consider for dedication as a public right-of-way, being as 
follows: Description: A 3.136-Acre Segment of Duncan’s Glen Drive from the intersection of Red Bank Road and 
Duncan’s Glen Drive, to the intersection of Robinhood Circle and Duncan’s Glen Drive. 
 
Owners Are Hereby Notified that, Monday, February 3, 2020, at 1:30P.M. (starting in the vicinity of the intersection 
of Duncan’s Glen Drive and Walnut Hull Drive) is hereby fixed as the date, time, and place for the Board to view the 
proposed dedication. 
 
Owners Are Hereby Notified that, Thursday, February 20, 2020, at 10:00A.M., at the Commissioners’ Hearing Room, 
101 North Sandusky Street, Delaware, Ohio 43015, is hereby fixed as the date, time, and place for the hearing on the 
proposed dedication. 
 
Owners Are Hereby Notified that after inspection, the County Engineer may prepare a list of items that should be 
corrected prior to any dedication of public right-of-way and that the expense of meeting these standard is not a 
county expense. 
 
This Public Notice was published under the authority of the Delaware County Board of Commissioners: Jennifer 
Walraven, Clerk - 101 North Sandusky Street, Delaware, Ohio 43015 - (740) 833-2100-
jmwalraven@co.delaware.oh.us.  
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